
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
PROPOSED MATERIAL CHANGE TO CLAYSTONE WASTE LTD. 
MUNICIPALLY-CONTROLLED CORPORATION BUSINESS PLAN 

 
It is the intention of Beaver County Council to consider a material change to the Business Plan 
of Claystone Waste Ltd., a municipally-controlled corporation. 
 
The purpose of the material change in the Business Plan is to enable Claystone Waste Ltd. and 
Claystone Waste Limited Partnership to incorporate or acquire a subsidiary or subsidiary 
corporations, to acquire or establish partnerships and interests in partnerships, and/or to enter 
into joint venture arrangements, leases, and other forms of arrangements with third parties. 
 
This proposed material change will allow Claystone Waste and the Claystone Waste Limited 
Partnership to manage risk more effectively and to provide more flexibility and efficiency in 
carrying out the goals and objectives set out in the Business Plan.  Any subsidiary, partnership, 
joint venture, lease, or any other arrangement will be bound by and be subject to the Business 
Plan as approved. 
 
Further information, including the municipally-controlled corporation Business Plan and 
supporting documentation can be viewed on the County’s website at www.beaver.ab.ca or by 
obtaining a copy at the Beaver County Office. 
 
Beaver County Council will be holding a public hearing to give residents an opportunity to 
provide input.  Details of the public hearing are as follows: 
 
Date:  Wednesday, April 5, 2023 
Time:  2:30 pm (in-person only) 
Location: Ryley Community Centre, Ryley (NOTE CHANGE IN VENUE) 
Contact: Meagan at 780-663-3730, ext. 1023, or mwalsh@beaver.ab.ca 
 
 


